
H o l y  S p i r i t  P r i m a r y  
S c ho o l  

From the Principal 

Prayer  

School Leaders 
 

Dear Lord, 
 

In this season of  
Advent we pray for 
the people who are 
in places that have 
been attacked and 

can not share meals 
with their friends and 

 families  
 

We hope that these    
people can live a 

happy life in peace 
and harmony and 

that Jesus can be by 
their side.  

 
We pray for those 
who  don’t have a 
family to celebrate 
with and who don’t 

live as we do.  
 

Amen 
 

 

25 November 2015 

Term 4, Week 8 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

In week 6 we hosted 60 teachers from Emmaus College. These  

teachers walked through our learning spaces observing the teachers 

and children at work. Last week I received the letter below from the 

college.  

 

Emmaus Catholic College 

 

13 November, 2015. 

 

Dear Mrs Hines and all at Holy Spirit, 

How appropriate is the name of your beautiful school. The gifts of the 

Holy Spirit are there in abundance: the calm, the peace, the energy, 

the wisdom, the organisation, the joy, the self-control, the patience 

and kindness. 

 

This was a very significant visit for our staff. One could not escape 

the engagement, the differentiation and the independence of the 

learning so clearly present from Kindergarten to Year 6.  

 

It was a revelation to everyone, for example, to hear a Year 1 student 

correctly label a sentence as a compound sentence and to hear Year 6 

students working on a task involving an understanding of a          

Cartesian number plane.  

 

Your students were so engaged. Not once did we hear a teacher raise 

her/his voice. There was a tranquil excitement for many. Students’ 

self-assessment was taking place as they worked on the task. They 

could clearly describe what they were doing and how well they were 

going, and they were proud of what they were doing. It was           

impressive. 

 

The separation of instructional space and working space struck us. 

As did the fact that when students moved to their workspace, the 

clarity of direction meant not one student put up a hand to ask what 

to do.  

 

Most students could work independently, enabling teachers to work 

in individualised ways with students with different needs. The     

aesthetic and educational value of the visual displays inspired and 

motivated us and, we’re sure, your students alike. The learning    

intentions and success criteria were written in such a way that their 

meaning was accessible to all students. 

 

Please accept our deepest thanks. There was so much to admire and 

learn from. Be assured you could not be doing more to prepare your 

students for secondary school. With very best wishes on behalf of 

Emmaus. 

 

Chris Welch 

Director of Learning and Teaching 



Parent Thank You Morning Tea 

A special thank you morning tea for all parents and carers will be held next Thursday after our Advent Mass 

(at about 11:15am). This is our way of thanking you for your wonderful support throughout the year. 
 

Movie Night 

Thank you to Emma, Michelle, Deb and our year 1 parents for our fantastic Movie Night.  Everyone had a 

great time. 
 

Sunglasses 

A pair of gold framed sunglasses with dark brown lenses have been misplaced at school. If you have any       

information about their whereabouts, please let the office know. Thank you. 
 

Five Nights at Freddies 

A number of children have spoken and written about this game recently. They have expressed their fear. It is a 

game of intense horror recommended for age 15 years and above. Please keep our children safe by engaging 

them in age appropriate games and movies. 
 

Advent Mass/School Assembly 

All children are to wear their summer school uniform on Thursday 3rd December for our Mass and assembly.  
 

Staff Changes 

Miss Simone Hedges will be leaving Holy Spirit at the end of the year. We thank Simone for the wonderful 

work she has done for our students in her time here. We also thank her for her generosity in coaching many 

sport teams for gala days. 
 

We will miss her very much and wish her every happiness. We also farewell Christian our IT support and 

Pauline (our lolly pop lady), both of whom have done amazing work at Holy Spirit. 
 

We welcome Mr Paul Weston to our staff for 2016. We also welcome the return of Mrs Carolyn Viera to 

fulltime teaching and Mrs Di Galea as a sports teacher on Tuesdays. 
 

CEDP Family Funded Apple Store Purchasing Information  

To purchase the Apple products, families will need to visit http://byod.parra.catholic.edu.au.  This custom page 

directs families to CEDP unique portal, and it offers all the same great features and access to all products and 

accessories of the regular Apple Online Store, like free delivery.  
 

Families can also visit their local Apple Store and let them know that they are from Parramatta Catholic 

School to get same pricing, advice or discuss the products that they might be considering. The contact centre 

is also available on 133-622.  
 

Apple offers special iPad and Mac pricing for students attending our schools. This special pricing is available 

for purchases made at Apple Stores, through our school’s customised online store or via the Apple contact    

centre.  

From the Assistant Principal 
Earlier this year Holy Spirit was introduced to a new electronic way of taking daily attendance. This new   

system also has many other functions, which help to collect relevant data, and as of this semester, a new    

student report.  
 

Catholic Education, Parramatta Diocese has ensured that all schools in the diocese will use this reporting   

system by 2016. This is our first attempt at using the reporting system. Teachers have been part of a         

professional learning process for the new format of reports. 
 

As with all new systems it may take time to work out all the differences and problems and address them. Just 

for your information a couple of points need to be mentioned before the reports are given out at the end of the 

term. 

 Awards that are listed on the new report will be from Semester 2. If your child received an award in 

Semester 1 they will not be recorded on this report. 

 Similarly, “School Involvement” will only list activities from this current semester. 

 

Semester 1 reports covers learning and achievements from Term 1 and 2. Semester 2 reports covers learning 

and achievements from Term 3 and 4. 
 

Christine Figuero 

Assistant Principal 

http://byod.parra.catholic.edu.au/


Congratulations to the following students who have received  
Principal Awards  

 

Kinder: Connor, Aiden, Prabhleen 
Year 1: Riley, Mitchell, Hannah, Scarlett, Angelina 
Year 2:  Zoe, Jonathon, Noah, Ryan 
Year 3: Christian, George, Mikayla, Dominic 
Year 4: Sebastian, Harry, Isaac, Piper 
Year 5: Alexander, Kaitlyn, Andre, Brendan 
Year 6: William, Christopher, Isabella, Casey-Lee, Hunter 

Year 6 - Trip to the Capital 
On the 15th and 16th of October, Year 6 went on an excursion to Canberra, our nation’s capital. On this     

excursion we learnt about important events and places in our country’s history of democracy and government. 

We also had a heap of fun on the way. 

 

We arrived in Canberra and went to the Australian War Memorial to see the old artillery and to respect and 

commemorate the dead soldiers and animals who served our country. It was incredible to see Australian War 

history unfold before us. 

 

After that, we came to Parliament house, where we learnt about the system of Parliament. We visited the 

chambers of the Senate and the House of Representatives. Here we were able to see “Question Time” and 

even catch a glimpse of the Prime Minister. In the Parliamentary Education Office we participated in a role 

play, where we pretended we were members of parliament debating a bill in the House of Representatives. 

 

The Institute of Sport came next. Two of our amazing athletes led us on a tour of the Institute and we took 

part in some fun, sporty activities. It was amazing! 

 

After some sleep, Year 6 went on the bus again to Old Parliament House, where we learnt about the          

beginnings of the Australian Government and our past and present leaders. You could say, it was a blast from 

the past! 

 

In the Electoral Education Centre, we found out how elections work and why we need to vote. It was very 

important learning, since we are maturing into the next generation of voters. 

 

Lastly, we arrived at Questacon and Year 6 had a lot of fun going through the exhibitions and activities. 

Many even went on the vertical slide. It was interesting to find out how many things work, in an interactive 

way. 

 

Overall, Year 6 had a brilliant time in Canberra. We have been taught many important things by our tour 

guides and teachers. We would like to thank the teachers who took time away from their families to take us 

on our journey to Canberra. 



Message from the Canteen - Important Dates 

 

 The last hot dog day for this year will be on Wednesday 2 December. 

 

 The canteen will be CLOSED on Thursday 3 December. 

 

 The last day for the Canteen this year will be Friday 11 December.  The canteen will 

NOT be opened the last week of school. Parents are to ensure they send their children 

with recess and lunch during this time.  

 

Bus Timetable Update 

Administration 
Fees 

Parents please ensure that all fees for 2015 are finalised immediately.  All fees are now OVERDUE.   

 

If you have not entered into an arrangement regarding your fees and require assistance, please contact   

Cheryl in the school office.  

 

Lost Property 

Parents please check the lost property cupboard in the MPA for any items that your child may 

have lost  during the year eg drink bottles, lunch boxes etc. All items that have not been claimed 

will be disposed of at the end of the year.  

 

Thank You 

Thank you to Ned’s Butchery - 71 Queen Street, St Marys for providing the tasty sausages for our 30th         

Anniversary Picnic and Movie Night BBQ.   
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Community News 

Wednesday 25 November 

Parent Scripture Meditation 

8.50am 

 

Thursday 26 November 

9.00am Buddy Mass KN & 

6BV 

 

Friday 27 November 

Emmaus Step Up Program 

 

Wednesday 2 December 

Parent Scripture Meditation 

8.50am 

 

Hot Dog Day - Canteen 

 

Thursday 3 December 

Canteen Closed  

Upcoming dates... 
Thursday 3 December 

10.15am Advent Mass  

followed by Parent thank 

you morning tea and end of 

year Awards Ceremony 

(approx. 12pm) 

 

Friday 4 December 

Selection Swimming  

Carnival 

 

Augustinian Prayer - 3pm 

 

Wednesday 9 December 

Parent Scripture Meditation 

8.50am 

 

Year 6 Dinner/Disco 

 

Important School Dates 
 

 

Thursday 3 December  

School Advent Mass—10.15am 

Parent thank you morning tea 

End of Year Awards Ceremony—12.00pm 

 

Friday 4 December 

Selection Swimming Carnival 

 

Wednesday 9 December 

Year 6 Dinner/Disco 

 

Thursday 10 December 

Year 6 Fun Day 

Year 6 Graduation Mass - 7pm 

Reports go home 

 

Monday 14 December 

Promotions Afternoon 

 

Wednesday 16 December 

Last day of term for students 

mailto:holyspirit@parra.catholic.edu.au

